
r o c l a m a t i o n
Watsonville High School 

Girls’ Softball 
July 6, 2021 

WHEREAS, Coach Scott Wilson and his staff began working with Watsonville High’s Girls’ 
Softball team in 2015; and  

WHEREAS, in that time span, they have captured four League titles, two CCS Division 1 titles and 
were runners up in 2019 in addition to a semi-final finish in the Open Division in 
2018; and 

WHEREAS, 2020 was looking to be another successful season before being cancelled due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic; and 

WHEREAS, in order to participate in the 2021 season, the team agreed to join Santa Cruz Coast 
Athletic League and play only within the County; and 

WHEREAS, this presented a challenge, as the girls are part of the PCAL Gabilan Division, one of 
the most competitive leagues in the Central Coast Section; and 

WHEREAS, the team committed to competing in the CCS playoffs despite the fact this would 
infringe on their travel ball season; and 

WHEREAS, giving back to Watsonville is important for Scott and the girls, giving them 
perspective and keeping fresh in their minds their roots and culture; and 

WHEREAS, all members of the team are required to participate in community service, and always 
strive to reach out and help at any opportunity and in any way. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jimmy Dutra, Mayor of the City of Watsonville, in the State of California, 
on behalf of the City Council hereby congratulate Coach Scott Wilson, the rest of the coaching staff 
and the Watsonville High School Girls’ Softball team on winning this year’s Central Coast Division 
1 title. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and 
caused the Seal of the City of Watsonville to be affixed this 
6th day of July, Two thousand and twenty one. 

____________________ 
Jimmy Dutra, Mayor 

W A T S O N V I L L E ,  C A L I F O R N I A
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